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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

REVISED STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:
       DATE: May 2, 2002
PROPOSED NO: 2002-00186.2
       PREPARED BY: Doug Stevenson
SUBJECT:  A MOTION approving the report Recommendations for JJOMP Proviso Funds with Addendum A Executive Recommendations for JJOMP Proviso Funds.
SUMMARY:  At the April 18, 2002 meeting of the LJHS Committee, the Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan (JJOMP) Oversight Committee and the Executive presented their recommendations regarding use of the $450,000 in JJOMP proviso funds.  The Executive’s formal transmittal of the report and approval motion was delayed, however, so action was not taken at that time.  The report and approval motion have now been officially received and referred to LJHS for action.   
ISSUE:  The JJOMP Oversight Committee is recommending expenditure of a total of $414,000 of the proviso funds for 2002 and $450,000 for 2003 for 5 one-time and 2 on-going projects with an on-going “bow wave” of $306,000 annually.  The committee’s report lists these projects in priority order.  By addendum to the report, the Executive, indicates he is only willing to support a one-time expenditure of $200,000.  This amount would be sufficient to fully implement that first two Oversight Committee recommendations and partially implement the third.  The first three projects are one-time funding proposals.  
The Executive indicates he is concerned about any new funding obligations given the Current Expense budget crisis.  He does not want to “further jeopardize existing core services” by taking on new obligations.  The Council originally added these funds, however, in recognition of the success of the JJOMP in reducing juvenile detention and probation costs (over $2 million saved annually) and the desirability of reinvesting a portion of the savings to help assure continued and increased savings.   In effect, the Council’s original direction was to “further jeopardize” some core services, specifically juvenile detention and probation, but not to take all of the savings away from the County’s mandated, core function of providing juvenile justice per the adopted JJOMP – in a cost effective manner that includes restorative and preventive components.  Because of the juvenile system’s success in achieving savings, it is being asked to contribute more to solving the overall budget crisis than other parts of the law and justice system that have done less to improve efficiency and effectiveness.  To some extent, this is necessary given the severity of the crisis, but it is likely to be self defeating to invest nothing in further progress.
Based on discussion at the last meeting, a substitute motion has been prepared for committee consideration.  The substitute would approve the JJOMP Oversight Committee recommendations without the Executive addendum.   This would express the Council’s desire to invest the full amount of funding even though the Executive has recommended otherwise and cannot be legally required to spend the funds.  When asked at the last meeting what the Executive would do if the Council wanted to take this action,  Steve Call, Budget Director, indicated the Executive would likely want to have further discussion with the Council.  Mr. Call is on vacation this week, however, so he is unable to attend today’s meeting.  
The committee voted to recommend “Do Pass” for Proposed Substitute Motion 2002-0186.2.
